Campout Report – Mid-Carolina Gun Club
March 21-23, 2014
On Friday evening, March 21st, the Troop met at SSSJ and loaded up for the Gun Club Campout with plans to leave for the Mid-Carolina Gun Club (MCGC) around 6PM.  After an extended wait for one camper, the Troop departed for MCGC and arrived at around 7PM.  The Hunton's had arrived earlier, and were preparing some of the meals and sighting in .22 rifles to be used on Saturday.  Several of the adults joined Richard III at the rifle range and sighted in several more .22s.  Lots of Frisbee, football, and other games were played on the skeet fields while the adults met under the pavilion and made plans for Saturday's shooting.  A table full of tasty, but mostly nutrition-free snacks were quickly consumed by the campers; the adults hung out around the kitchen, helped eat very nutritious home-made cookies (at least they seemed nutritious), told stories, related memories of campouts past, told some more stories, then eased on to their tents and hammocks.  The field lights were turned off around 10PM, the boys began to filter towards their tents, and "lights out" was at 11PM.

On Saturday morning, March 22nd, a grand breakfast was prepared by Mrs. Hunton, with lots of help from the Assistant Scoutmasters - Mr. Fletcher's huge outdoor griddle made pancake cooking a snap.  The boys and adults enjoyed scrambled eggs with sausage, sausage links, and plain, blueberry, and chocolate chip pancakes.  Fresh strawberries livened up the pancakes, and sautéed bell peppers and mushrooms were available for the scrambled eggs.  Mr. Greg Lee parboiled one of his hands during the cooking process, but didn't complain a bit.  After breakfast, Mr. Ranta and crew then made final preparations for the archery range, as did Richard Hunton III for the rifle range, and Mr. Hunton and Mr. Fletcher for the trap (shotgun) fields.  To help with time management, the decision was made to run two trap fields at one time; fortunately we had plenty of adults available to staff both of them, and this eliminated the shotgun range slow-downs we had experienced last year.  All shooting on the rifle range was done from the standing position, and at a distance of 50 feet.  The archery range was a great success again this year, although all of the (styrofoam) animals were still standing at the end of the day.  All of the shooting was completed by around 13:30PM or so, and a hotdog lunch with chips, baked beans, cole slaw, and cookies prepared us well for the service project to follow.  For our service project this year, we conducted a trash sweep of both sides of Kennerly Road adjacent to gun club property.  After about 1.5 hours of work, we had cleaned a huge section of this road, and we then returned to camp after taking a group photo at the club sign.  More field games for the boys, and story telling by the adults, took up the balance of the afternoon, and supper was served around 6PM - the menu consisted of alfredo chicken, green beans, salad, chocolate-cherry cake, and strawberry cake.  We shot several rounds of trap after dark with the assistance of the huge field lights, and a grand time was had by adults and Scouts - in the process, John Talkish and others helped us all learn the meaning and value of "dust".  We finished shooting at about 9:59 PM.  Since the cut-off for shooting was at 10PM, we weren't able to get all the shooting done that was desired.  We will make another trip down to the club soon for those Scouts who want to work on their rifle and shotgun merit badges.  After a long day on the ranges, everyone, including Lucy, was ready to retire for the night.

On Sunday morning, March 23rd, the men cooked breakfast since Mrs. Hunton needed to leave and attend to other family obligations.  Mr. Greg Lee proved himself worthy of the title, "Grits Man".  Mr. Stan Lee provided very nutritious pastries (at least they seemed nutritious) to go along with the grits and sausage links.  The adults enjoyed an egg, bell pepper, mushroom, sausage, and cheese casserole.  After breakfast, we all proceeded to clean and pack up our gear - tents were taken down and stowed, the grounds were walked to collect trash, the pavilion was blown clean, and the bathroom and kitchen were both blown/swept and mopped.  A flag retirement ceremony was then conducted by the senior Scout leaders, then the Scout's Own Service was conducted.  We then headed back to the pavilion to announce the shooting awards.  Lots of caps, pins, stickers, calendars, t-shirts, and a gift certificate were awarded to the various Scout winners, and no one left without a prize.  A Lost and Found singing session was then enjoyed by all members of the Troop.  Final cleanup was conducted, and the Troop departed for SSSJ a few minutes ahead of schedule.

We really appreciate the corporate sponsors who donated awards for the winners - everyone took home something nice to remember the campout by, and hopefully will be encouraged by the generosity of these donors to continue their participation in the shooting sports in the future.  The companies who helped with this were:

Brownells, Inc. (Firearms Accessories and Gunsmithing Tools)

ELEY (Competitive .22 Ammunition manufacturer)

Hornady (Hunting and Competition Ammunition, Reloading Supplies, and Bullet manufacturer)

Matthews Archery (Bow and Archery supplies manufacturer)

Midway USA (Shooting and Hunting supplies)

Stag Arms (Tactical Rifle Manufacturer)

Viking Tactics (LE/MIL Training and Equipment supplier)

Following are the winners in the various categories:

Rifle

1st - Jordan Cavender

2nd - Nick Woodall

3rd - Jacob Cathcart

Rifle - New Boys

1st - Jake Harrison

2nd - Giutano Mancine

3rd - Dale Lyon

Shotgun

1st - Rob Lee

2nd - Austin Cathcart

3rd - Bryan Jahlen/Alex Wyatt - tie

Shotgun - New Boys

1st - Gavin Franklin

2nd - Guytano Mancine

3rd - Sam Corley/Ben Tidwell - tie

Archery

1st - Austin Cathcart

2nd - Jacob Cathcart/Robby Kuenzli - tie

3rd - Colin Fletcher

Archery - New Boys

1st - Ben Tidwell

2nd - David Rush

3rd - Gavin Franklin

Overall (Combination of Rifle, Shotgun, and Archery Scores)

1st - Austin Cathcart

2nd - Jacob Cathcart

3rd - Colin Fletcher

4th - Alex Wyatt

5th - Robby Kuenzli

6th - Rob Lee

7th - Logan Reese

8th - Luke Magalhaes

9th - Daniel Lyon

10th - Jordan Cavender

Overall - New boys

1st - Jake Harrison

2nd - Ben Tidwell

3rd - Guytano Mancine

4th - David Rush

5th - Gavin Franklin

6th - Arthur Bettles

7th - Oshamar Williams

8th -Tyler Carricato

9th - Gabriel Dowden

10th - Reese Petruzzi/Sam Corley - tie

Congratulations to all of the winners, and thanks to all of the participants for following the safety rules while on this campout - you all did a great job, and I look forward to seeing you all again at next year's Gun Club Campout.

Thanks to all of the adult leaders - we couldn't have done this without you - your participation was vital to the safe and efficient operations of this weekend's campout!  Thanks also to all of the leaders who helped out in the kitchen - this really helped keep the workload low on everyone.  Special thanks to Mrs. Hunton who organized the menus and cooked some really good meals for us, Mr. Greg Lee who deep fried the hot dogs for us, Mr. Stan Lee who brought us the pastries, and Mr. Fletcher who brought his big griddle and cooked pancakes for us.  Finally, a big thanks to our SPL, Jacob Cathcart, for keeping things running smoothly within the Troop - your leadership was noticed!

Below are lists of those who participated this weekend (please advise if corrections need to be made to the lists):

Scouts

Jacob Cathcart – SPL


Ian Bates


Arthur Bettles

Tyler Carricato



Austin Cathcart


Jordan Cavender

Sam Corley



RJ Dorn



Gabriel Dowden

Barrett Dunn



Grant Fisher


Colin Fletcher

Gavin Franklin



Jake Harrison


Matthew Heron

Edward Izett



Bryan Jahlen


Robby Kuenzli

Rob Lee




Dale Lyon


Daniel Lyon

Guytano Mancine


Liam Minogue


Luke Magalhaes

Chase Murray



Reese Petruzzi


Tommy Pinckney

Josh Ranta



Logan Reese


Tyler Reese

David Rush



Andrew Talkish


Ben Tidwell

Mathew Vinson



Oshamar Williams

Nick Woodall

Alex Wyatt

Adults

Greg Lee – SM



Tim Bettles


Travis Carricato

Chris Cathcart



Chris Corley


Brian Fisher

John Fletcher



Don Franklin


Robert Heron

Cindy Hunton



Richard Hunton, Jr.

Richard Hunton, III

Bob Kuenzli



Stan Lee


Bev Mowry (MCGC)

Dave Mowry (MCGC)


Jeff Ranta


Joel Rush

John Talkish



Mark Vinson


Mike Woodall

Respectfully submitted,

Richard Hunton, Jr.
